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Abstract 

Introduction: Leadership as the creator of change and management as the guide of change 
play two very important and strategic roles in the management of transnational 
organizations. The performance of adaptive systems in transnational organizations is 
greatly affected by the performance of its leaders and managers. Objective: To determine 
the degree of correlation and its type in relation to two domains of compatible and 
incompatible behavior of managers and leaders in transnational organizations. Research 
method: The above research is applied in terms of purpose and descriptive correlation in 
terms of method, using Delphi method. Findings: In this research, by studying On the 
characteristics of trans-oriented organizations (postmodernism) that have an 
interpretative approach and comparing them with systemic and contingent (modern) 
organizations to explain the functional role components of management and leadership 
(interpersonal - communication and decision-making) in synergy areas. (compatible) - 
aggressive (incompatible) and independent (neutral) were discussed. In the fields of 
compatible two cases, incompatible two cases and neutral one case, a two-way interaction 
between the performance of the trans-oriented manager and the trans-oriented leader in 
postmodernist organizations was observed. Playing the role of only high supervision and 
finally consulting and avoiding executive actions for the post modernist leaders in 
incompatible areas and maximum compliance with the points of view of the post 
modernist managers helps to reduce the conflict of their communication and functional 
roles very effectively. 
 
Keywords: management, leadership, postmodernism, interpretive approach.

 
Corresponding Author, Associate Professor, Department of Management, Zanjan Branch, Islamic 
Azad University, Zanjan, Iran. Email Address: Homa_doroudi@yahoo.com. 
PhD. Student of Business Management, Zanjan Branch, Islamic Azad University, Zanjan, Iran. 
Email Address: Keyvan.farsandaj@yahoo.com 


